

Dear Parents/Carers

Well it has been a very changeable week weather wise, from thunderstorms to hot sun! That's typical British weather for you, it's so difficult to know what to wear.

We have had a busy week in school with lots of different learning taking place. The hall boards are being worked on this week and will look brilliant once they are all finished. Our them this time is 'Our Wild Isles'. Year 1 have created the ocean, Year R meadowlands and Year 2 woodlands. The artwork is of a very high standard with lots of different techniques and media being used.



On Wednesday afternoon Mrs Roache took a group of Year 1 and Year 2 children to an athletics event at BJS as part of the Brackley cluster PE events. The children did really well and tried their best and achieved second and third place overall in the Key Stage 1 competition. Well done to all the children that took part that's a great achievement.

Kind Regards

Tina Lugar

Tina Lagdon – Head Teacher





Hats, Sun Cream and Water Bottles

Due to the hot weather we are having, please can we remind you how important it is that your child brings a sun hat and water bottle each day to school. We would also encourage parents/carers to apply sunscreen to their child before school.

Sports Day - Thursday 6th July

Sports Day is taking place at BJS on their field. We are aiming to start by 9.30am and should be finished about 11am. All access to the field will be made via the gates in the old swimming pool car park. There will be no toilet facilities for adults due to safeguarding. You are welcome to take chairs/blankets to sit on.

Training Days

A quick reminder that school is closed on **Friday 7th July** and **Monday 10th July** for training days.

Please pick up after your dog!!

We are sorry to have to remind you again but please can you make sure if you are bringing your dog on the school run that you pick up after them. Mr Cupples has had to clear up yet more dog excrement from the grass area by the main school gates. Unfortunately, if this continues to keep happening we are going to say that that no dogs are allowed past the bottom gate by the pathway leading up to school.

Please also remember dog fouling is not only deeply unpleasant but it can be dangerous. Whilst rare, contact with dog excrement can cause toxocariasis – a nasty infection that can lead to dizziness, nausea, asthma and even blindness or seizures.

Extended Services

Can anyone with outstanding invoices for Term 6 settle these as soon as possible. Thank you.

Trip to Cotswold Wildlife Park & Gardens - 18th July

Payment and your consent can now be made via sQuid. Should you have any queries, please speak to the School Office.

National Online Safety

We would like to remind you that the National Online Safety website has lots of posters and help guides for all the online platforms, as well as quick helpful video guides to help with some top tips for online safety for younger children in KS1. As well as the website you can download an app from the Apple/Android Stores. As a member, school and our parents have free access to the site and all the resources, below is the link for you to register with National Online Safety: https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/waynflete-infants-school. This week we have attached a guide about what parents and carers need to know about "Al Virtual Friends"





Safeguarding

Safeguarding is everyone's responsibility and this is at the heart of everything we do within school. WIS is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children. All children have the right to be and feel safe. If you have any concerns about any child please contact the schools Designated Safeguarding Leads who are Mrs Lagdon and Mrs Watson.

Next Week

Monday 26 th June	Dodgeball – 3.00 pm until 4.15 pm – (Please make sure your child has appropriate clothing to change into)
Tuesday 27 th June	Strings Performance - 11.10 am (you are invited to watch your child perform a couple of pieces of music) Football Club - 3.00pm - 4.00pm (Please make sure your child brings appropriate clothing to change into)
Thursday 29 th June	Year 2 Children will be going to BJS in the afternoon to participate in some sports activities. (Please note - parents are not invited to attend on this occasion).
Friday 30 th June	Sharing Assembly (Your child will bring home a letter if they are sharing)